

**STUTTON VILLAGE SOCIAL MEETING**  
**COMMITTEE MEETING THURSDAY 21st APRIL 2016**

**PRESENT:** Nigel Hilton  
Julie Chadwick  
Graham Hunter  
Sophie Hilton  
Emily Tudball  
Kathy Bird  
Linsay Wrigglesworth  
Paul Spurrier  
Mike Grayson

**APOLOGIES:** Paul Chadwick

**1. Welcome and apologies**

Nigel welcomed all to the meeting and gave apologies from Paul C.

**2. Notes and actions from the previous meeting**

Emily read through the actions from the previous meeting. In summary;

- All letters have now been sent to those that gave donations for the auction.
- Linsay confirmed that if you hire the village hall you are entitled to use the bins. It was also noted that the hall had been given a 'full clear' for the auction event so the room at the back is not usable. Feedback has been given.
- Sophie informed that the bank now require Emily's new address. She will send proof of address to the bank ASAP.
- It was agreed that until we have the bank account we should delay payment to the Flood appeal.
- Julie will email Kirsty to keep her updated.

**3. Review of the Easter event**

All agreed the Easter event went extremely well and was well attended with 34 children participating. The weather contributed to the success and we made a profit of £47.

Julie said that we had positive comments received on Facebook.

Next year we could also have hot drinks available and a cake stand as although the children were fully entertained the adults may have appreciated some refreshments whilst watching/waiting.

It was also suggested we advertise the timings of the bonnet judging.

**4. The Queen's Birthday event - 11 June 2016**

It was agreed we needed to have another meeting to discuss the detail of the event (28 April 2016, 7pm) In summary;

- We will have family games, stalls and sports in the afternoon with a BBQ (timings to be agreed) A number of stalls, games and activities were suggested, all to be agreed at the next meeting.
- We could have a disco and BBQ in the evening along which will include showing the football at 8pm (England's first game in the European championship) (timings to be agreed)

**ACTION:** Paul C to look at applying for a licence for the event

**ACTION:** Nigel to ask Ian Ward if he can do the disco  
**ACTION:** Mike to look at costs of beer from Rudgate Brewery  
**ACTION:** Nigel /Graham/Paul to take a look at the BBQ  
**ACTION:** Graham to ask John and Charlie if they would be willing to help out in the day

#### **5. Bulbs for the village**

Paul S asked whether the Social committee would be able to help organise / plant bulbs in the village. This had been raised at the Parish Council meeting as they had funding to supply the bulbs. All agreed this was an excellent idea.

**ACTION:** Sophie to ask Mark Jackson whether he could be involved as he has expertise in this area.

**ACTION:** Julie to put out a request on Facebook asking for bulb donations and volunteers (Donations to be dropped off at Lynsay's at the end of Green Lane )

**ACTION:** Emily to add to next Stutton Standard

#### **6. Stutton Standard**

Julie suggested a 'Stutton Residents' page / article. A standard set of questions so people get to know a bit about each other.

All agreed this was a good idea and suggested Nigel may like to be the first to be interviewed.

**ACTION:** Julie to put together a set of 10 questions

**ACTION:** Emily to ask Graham Compton how he's getting on with his Stutton History research

**ACTION:** Emily to start drafting the next edition for Summer

#### **7. AOB**

Upcoming events

Riffle shoot, 8:30am 15 May £15 per person inc breakfast.

Go-Karting, 3:45pm 16 July £35 per person.

**ACTION:** Julie to add events to Facebook

**NEXT MEETING THURSDAY 19<sup>TH</sup> MAY 2016 7.00 P.M HARE AND HOUNDS**